
TOWANDA TOWNSHIP     

 MINUTES REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING  July 8th, 2024 

 

The Regular Monthly meeting for July 8th, 2024 was held at 10:00am at the Towanda Township office at 

44 Chapel Street, Towanda PA 18848.   

The meeting was called to order by Chairman, Charlotte Sullivan.  Supervisors present were:  Charlotte 

Sullivan, Joseph Snell, and Wilma Lindsey.  Also present were Ray Green Jr, roadmaster, and Lori Kepner, 

secretary-treasurer.  There were two visitors present at the meeting.  Mike Welliver(Resident) and Phil  

O’Dell, Daily Review.  

Pledge to the Flag was recited.  All Correspondence had been given to supervisors prior to the meeting 

for the month.   

Visitors:  The board discussed the burn barrels along Railroad Street and will work together with Mike 

Welliver on the issues of people dumping their burn barrels out onto the Railroad’s property.  The board 

needs to find who owns that portion of the Railroad along Railroad Street and contact them about the 

issues. 

Minutes:  A motion made by Charlotte Sullivan was made to accept the June 10th, 2024 Regular Meeting 

minutes and the June 26th, 2024 Special Meeting minutes.  Wilma Lindsey seconded and all agreed.     

Treasurer’s Report and Bills:  Motion was made by Joe Snell to approve the Treasurers Report.  

Seconded by Wilma Lindsey, and all agreed. 

Reports from CBPA and BCTCC/CHARLOTTE:   Nothing new to report for the BCTCC.  Matt Williams was 

hired as the VP for CBPA.  Kepner had prepared the Resolution supporting Broadband development in 

the Township, which was provided to the Township by T. Thompson of CBPA.  Charlotte Sullivan made a 

motion to accept the Resolution supporting Broadband development.  Joe Snell seconded and all agreed.  

TMA, FIRE, BC TRAIL, BC AIRPORT/JOE:  Joe explained there was nothing new to report at this time on 

the TMA, Fire or BC Trail.    

ROAD Report/Ray:  The new truck is completed; Ray will pick up this week.  He has been mowing the 

grounds and cemetery as needed.  He has been cleaning up after the various storms.  Roads are ready 

for the Tar and Chip.  Ray is just waiting on Suit Kote to contact him on when they will start the work.  

Patch work is done.  The tractor needs serviced soon.  He will be cleaning up the old F550 so we can put 

it out for bid to sale.   

Solicitor Report/Foster:  We did not receive a written report from Jonathan.  He is working on finishing 

up Fox Chase Road.   He is still working on with the Airport for the turn back of that road to the Airport.   

Secretaries Report/Lori: All correspondence had been distributed throughout the month that was rec’d 

to the board of supervisors.      

Subdivisions/Gas Well Reports:  The Township did not receive any new subdivisions or NOI’s for this 

meeting.   

Our next Township meeting will be on August 12th, 2024 at the Chapel Street Office at 10am.   

Joe Snell made a motion to adjourn at 10:30am, Motion carried.      

Minutes prepared by Lori Kepner, Secretary 

 


